                                 Patient Participation Group
                                      (PPG)
           Hetherington Group Practice & Pavilion Medical Centre 

                                 Tuesday 21st January 2014

                       6.30-8 pm @ Hetherington Group Practice

                               18 Hetherington Road SW4 7NU
                                              Minutes

Present:

Patients: Fiona M, Philippa C, Peter C, Adeline W.

Practice Members: Dr Steve Mowle, David Whitehead, Maura Joyce.
Apologies: Diana K.

Members introduced themselves to the group giving a brief description of their role and their respective profession.

Stour:
Dr Mowle spoke in Depth regarding the Stour system and where we are as a practice and explained that the Stour system is a more efficient use of time as the GPs manage their own appointments and allocate the appropriate time, it is more structured and offers continuous care.
Access: patients want better access (contacted within three hours)
Continuity: better outcome for patients
Long term conditions: Continuity very important.

We offer about 800 appointments a week still not enough; there is a very high demand
There was a new intake of GPs last year in both practices

We have a steady group of GPs for the last 6 months and hope this will continue.
There are more experienced GPs were working at PMC as only one partner based there for support.
GP training is for a total of 10 years, 5 years as post graduate and 5 years as a Registrar. 

Dr Jarvis  is completing a course for training GP registrars

Dr Mowle explained how/where we recruit our GPs.
There are 4 partners at present 3 based HGP and 1 based at PMC.

We have a fair contingency of nurses including 2 Outreach nurses

The number of practice nurses and district nurses has gone down.

Practice nurses are in very short supply at present there is no formal training,

 Dr Mowle hopes to be involved in setting up training course lasting 1 year.

Complaints:
Dr Mowle informed the group that we offer about 800 appointments a week and had 3 complaints in 3 months which is not bad however all complaints are looked at and action taken were it is needed, people go on the NHS Choice website and sadly only for negative comments, this site is accessible to everyone not just registered patients so anyone can log on to write a comment, as most comments are an ominous we are unable to discuss on a one to one basis.
The Complaints Procedures will be on the website by the end of March 2014
Chair person:
Dr Mowle indicated it would be nice if the group had a Chair person, both him and David would offer their support.

Lambeth Health & Wellbeing board:
Peter C asked about the Lambeth Health & Wellbeing board (response to London Transformation of GPs).
Dr McLachlan will attend the next meeting to discuss.

Next Meeting: To be arranged and informed 

Venue: Pavilion Medical Centre

